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Board Direction 
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ABP-305769-19 
 

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board 

meeting held on 12/10/2020.  

 

The Board decided to refuse permission for the following reasons and 

considerations. 

 

Reasons and Considerations 

 

On the basis of the information provided with the application and appeal and in the 

absence of a Stage 1 Appropriate Assessment Screening Report the Board cannot 

be satisfied that the proposed development individually, or in combination with other 

plans or projects would not be likely to have a significant effect on the Lower River 

Suir SAC, or any other European site, in view of the site’s Conservation Objectives. 

In such circumstances the Board is precluded from granting approval/ permission 

 

In deciding not to accept the Inspector's recommendation to grant permission, the 

Board could not be satisfied that sufficient details had been provided by the applicant 

to establish the extent of the landholdings where the applicant proposes to spread 

slurry and quantities of slurry to be spread and details of watercourses, if any, 

adjoining such lands, and that in the event that any of these watercourses are linked 

to a designated European Site then an AA screening would be required. 

 

 

Board Member  Date: 13/10/2020 

 Stephen Bohan   

 

 


